April 4th 2001

President Cheryl Baugh called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m.  23 members attended.  Cheryl noted the death of the wife of long-time member Tom Silence.  A celebration of life is planned for Friday, April 6, and our thoughts will be with Tom and his family.

Minutes of the March 7 meeting were read and approved.

Jim Mueller gave the treasurer's report.

Old Business

Tim Steck, our new Webmaster,  gave us an update on the EESCC web site and passed out charts on the number of hits the web site pages received.  281 publications had already been downloaded from the newsletter pages, and more individuals are signing up to receive their Newsletters exclusively by Email.  Tim plans a classified page.  Contributions of articles and pictures for the Website are welcomed from all members.  Ryan Wamsley and Pat Ezard wrote descriptions and commentaries for the homepage for Icebreaker and April, and Gary Savage promised a piece for May.  Pictures can be sent to Tim as attachments to Emails, and can be in jpeg or other formats.

Hillclimb records are now available on the Website.  Thanks to Tim for his hard work.  Tim also reminded us that if a link does not work, please let him know right away so he can fix it.

Bill Baugh reported on electrical and interior work on the timing trailer, which is almost done.  The next – and hopefully final – work party on the trailer is set on Saturday, April 21st at Bill and Cheryl's house, beginning at 10 a.m..  Members who have helped include Bill Baugh, Arlie Cooper, Pat Ezard, Larry Mosegard, Ron Tyler, and Lorin Wamsley.  All members are welcome!

We did have some problems at IceBreaker with leaking fluids.  We need to try to clean up better, although we have a large stock of diatomaceous earth (a.k.a. oil dry).  Pat Ezard will investigate absorbent pads.

New Business

At this time, the Eugene Coca Cola plant site is no longer available to us.  Discrete contacts are underway in hopes of reversing this policy change.  In the mean time, all members are encouraged to look for other pavement that might be available.   Our May double event will be at Monaco Motorhomes in Coburg.  While alternative sites are being arranged, our 2001 schedule remains the same, with four two-day autocross weekends; see below.

Cheryl spoke about the importance of our pavement.  We cannot stress enough that our venues are golden and we just can't abuse them.  Please no street parking, no burn outs, etc

As always, please keep your eyes open for possible new autocross sites.  

The Club has purchased a new 5KW portable generator from Grainger’s, with Arlie Cooper’s help in making arrangements.  It is temporarily housed at the Baughs’.

Several members have 5 hp go-carts they would be interested in autocrossing.   SCCA allows such carts at many events, using a separate grid and not running cars and carts on course together.  Jim Mueller will investigate whether our insurance will allow carts.

Larison Rock Hillclimb 14th annual running will be June 30 – July 1.

We need door prizes!  Keep this in mind and recruit prizes when you make car-related purchases.

The hillclimb flyer party will be held on May 22nd.  A hill cleanup day will be scheduled for 1-2 weeks before the event.  Stay tuned for additional details.

Larry Armstrong got a large number of fluorescent vests for course workers.  Cheryl says everyone out working on course will wear them.  Arlie Cooper brought up the fact that at the driver's meetings we need to emphasize course workers’ safety.  If at any time while driving you feel conditions are unsafe, you may stop and take a rerun.  (This does not apply to run dissatisfaction due to your own driving!)   We need to exercise good judgment in resetting cones that have been knocked down.  We all have a responsibility to look out for each other.  Drivers need to be ready to start when the starter signals. 

There is an autocross this weekend in Medford, and a dual autocross in the outer pits at PIR.  Bill Baugh announced the Oregon Region SCCA autocross dates through October.  If you have question, please email Cheryl.

Meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:00 p.m..
Listing of upcoming events
May 5/6
Monaco Motorhomes
Coburg
June 2/3
TBA

June 30/July 1
Larison Rock Hillclimb
Oakridge

August 25/26 
TBA

September 22/23
Fairgrounds
Roseburg

